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In the position paper on the Directive dated 26 November 2002 it is stated that FEANI welcomed the motivation which led to the new General Directive. Based on the elements known at that time, FEANI had a preference for having a Section and Annex for Engineers integrated in the Directive but remained open to a Common Platform if the first alternative could not be achieved. FEANI strongly insisted on the absolute necessity to maintain the quality of education and training of Engineers in Europe at the highest level and that there could not be any compromise to level down this high quality for the purpose of improving the mobility of Engineers in Europe. 

Today, after having intensively discussed with its National Member organizations representing Engineers in 25 European Countries, and after having carefully examined the latest Amendments to the Directive, FEANI has come to the conclusion that the option of a ‘Common Platform’ as proposed in chapter 15 of the Directive will be the best solution in order to defend the profession of Engineers. This could take into consideration the high diversity in the profession as well as the different education systems for Engineers in Europe, and safeguard the principles of quality standards as well as promote mobility.

It should also be recalled that FEANI has always promoted ‘mobility’ of Engineers and has, back in the ‘80s conceived the EUR ING system for this purpose.

Indeed, after much thought, FEANI considers that it will not be possible to formulate, in one single Section and Annex, the diversity of the engineering profession, not only as it exists today but to provide enough flexibility in order to cope with the rapid evolution of the profession which is expected in the coming years. To achieve this, would require a proliferation of Sections and Annexes according to the different engineering disciplines. It should be noted that the present Amendments, as proposed by the rapporteur of the JURI commission, to the Directive designed to introduce a Section and Annex for Engineers cannot be accepted at all by FEANI as formulated. Indeed, those Amendments would preclude from recognition a very large number of professional engineers FEANI today represents.

A Common Platform will also allow FEANI to set the standards for formation that Engineers have to fulfil before being recognised as such. It thus totally meets one of the main objectives of FEANI regarding the permanent improvement of the professional competence of the European Engineer. 

In addition, a Platform will provide an evolutionary mechanism with enough flexibility to adapt to changes in the profession as well as to cope with the major changes in the education system in Europe by implementation of the Bologna Declaration.

By adopting this strategy, FEANI trusts in the assurance given by EU representatives that professional organizations recognized at European level, such as FEANI for Engineers, will not only be invited to submit a Common Platform for the profession they represent but will also be consulted during the decision process which will lead to the adoption of such a Common Platform.  

Concerning the additional requirements expressed by FEANI on some articles formulated in the directive, they remain as in the Position Paper of 26 November 2002. 

FEANI consider that the present modification takes into accounts the interest of the Engineers of all EU Member States. 
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